Dean R. A. Schwegler, School of Education, University of Kansas.

Dear Dean Schwegler:

Thank you for your letter of the 18th instant in regard to our recommendations of certain students for practice teaching.

I will be guided strictly by the standards observed in other departments of the University and will make no recommendations that are not in line with the printed regulations. Heretofore exceptions had been made and I had written similar letters previously. These recommendations had met with a favorable response.

Hereafter, however, there will be no recommendations from me to the committee that do not conform to the printed regulations.

Very sincerely yours,

Director of Physical Education and Recreation, Varsity Basketball Coach.

FCA:AH